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DATE:      July 13, 2020

TO:           Council Sustainability Committee

FROM:     Director of Public Works

SUBJECT
Review and Comment on a Potential Rate Increase for Electricity from East Bay Community Energy and
Provide Direction to Staff
RECOMMENDATION
That the Council Sustainability Committee reviews and comments on this report and provides direction
to staff.
SUMMARY

Most Hayward customers currently receive Brilliant 100 (100% carbon free electricity) from East Bay
Community Energy (EBCE). EBCE will most likely phase out Brilliant 100 by the end of calendar year
2021. A formal decision by the EBCE Board of Directors is expected this fall. This report presents options
and the impacts of each for Council to consider, including changing Hayward’s default electricity product
effective January 1, 2021. In addition, most of Hayward’s municipal facilities receive Brilliant 100. This
report also presents the fiscal impacts of changing the municipal facilities to another electricity product.
This same report will be presented to Council on July 14, 2020.

ATTACHMENTS

Attachment I Staff Report
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